LETSEMENG COUNCIL / LETSEMENG RAAD

21 April 2021

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Re: SOCIAL AND LABOUR PLAN (SLP) Community Projects Identification (Koffiefontein)

* On the 20 April 2021 the Municipality published a notice on the Social and Labour Plan (SLP),
inviting residents of Ward 4 and Ward 5 to submit inputs on a list of projects identified during
previous IDP consultations.

Residents are hereby respectfully notified that the municipality made a typographical error
indicating that the Draft IDP of the Municipality was adopted by the Council on the 09 April 2021

The Municipality hereby wish to bring it the attention of the residents that the Draft IDP of the
Municipality was actually adopted by Council on the 21 March 2021 and not on the 09 April 2021
as indicated in the previous publication dated 20 April 2021.

Due to Covid-19 regulations and the restrictions placed on public gatherings, Letsemeng has
initiated a different approach to public participation, alternative to face-to-face meetings, as a
means of collecting community needs.

The municipality hereby urges the residents of Ward 4 and Ward 5 to forward their
objections/approvals if any, to the identified projects and to also identify and suggest other projects
that can be included in the SLP for implementation.

The projects identified must be on Infrastructure, Poverty Alleviation and Community Development
to adress the socio economic challenges faced by the community.

Please submit your objections, approval and suggestions in writing to
siphiwe@letsemeng.gov.za , alternatively at the reception of the municipal offices.

Please feel free to contact our LED Officer Mr Siphiwe Phithi on 078 669 5471 should there be any
clarity needed on the above. '

All inputs must be submitted by 04 May 2021.
Issued by: Clir. AM Lebaka

Mayor




